

Minutes od June 6, 1987 General Meeting and Hegular Board Meeting

Pr4sent: Spangler, Blodgett, Silva, Yonker and General Membership

President Spangler opened the meeting at 9:04 am.

Minutes of the April 15, meeting were read and approved (There was no meeting in May )

Yonker gave a Treasurer's report.

Claims for payment of bills were presented and approved. Motion for approval made by Silva, second by Blodgett.

scott and other members of the Fire Department made a presentation concerning several subjects. 1. A pitch was made for recruitment of volunteer firemen.

2. Scott made a pitch for fund raising to improve and expand facilities. 3. He gave a report concerning the volunteers and the quality of participation. He requested addresses be prominently displayed and visible from both sides.

5. A request was made to residents not to paint the top of fire hydrants as the present color identifies what it will deliver. 6. It was emphasized that residents maintain a minimum clearance of four feet around fire hydrants, and keep weeda and grass from around them. 7. It was stressed the necessity of keeping combustable materials cleared to a minimum of thirty feet around residences.

8. It was also mentioned that chimneys should be checked and scfeened. 9
Burning permits are required from May 1, until fire danger is over. 10. For residents in area code 209 emergency calls can be made by dialing 1 916 4911 or by dialing 911 and tell the person answering you are in El Dorado County and they will connect you.

Bob Reeder gave a report on road maintenance. He made a request for some new blood for the volunteer road crews. Patching is progressing according to Reeder's recommendations.

Financial highlights of the 1986 - 87 fiscal year were given by President Spangler. (Re. Copy attached)

Chuck Shultz proposed a \$5.00 per month increase in the assesment. Some comments from the general membership present requested that if there were such an increase that it be set asside for permanent improvement. It requires a vote of the general membership to implement an increase.

Meeting was adjourned at 10:49 a.m.

Robert Yonker - Secretary-Treasurer